HAMPSHIRE COUNTY GROUP INSURANCE TRUST

98 KING STREET

NORTHAMPTON, MA  01060

TO:
All Trust Member Units

RE:
Minutes of November 30, 2021

Executive Committee Meeting


Via Zoom Teleconference 
MEMBERS PRESENT:

Russ Kaubris 


Lisa Banner


Lisa Blackmer

Rich Carmignani Jr 

Deborah Kuhn


Michelle Hill
Denise Cashin


Donna Whiteley

Emily Russo
OTHERS PRESENT:

Joseph Shea 


Cynthia Smith


Diane Sexton
Michele Komosa



CALL TO ORDER

In compliance with the Governor’s orders suspending certain provisions of the open meeting laws due to Covid-19, this meeting was held via Zoom telephone/video conference.

Chairman Russ Kaubris called the meeting to order at 9:02 a.m. with a quorum present.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES (pg. 3-6)
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the minutes of September 22, 2021 be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.    

FINANCIAL REPORT (pg. 7-17)
Financial Report
The Financial Reports for the months of September and October were presented with October reflecting a starting balance of $5,652,647.45 with a total monthly income received of $6,293,719.19 and monthly expenses of $6,487,028.94 with a total net monthly income of ($193,309.75) and an ending month balance of $5,459,337.70 with accounts receivable of $1,562,981.78 leaving a total of $41,597,620.92. 

Investments and CD’s for October 2021
The investments portfolio value was $13,435,973.48 with a market change of $404,284.20 leaving a total of $13,840,257.68.  The starting balance in CD’s was $16,160,349.01, with interest earned of $3,814.86 leaving a balance of $16,164,163.87.

SEPTEMBER AND OCTOBER EXPENDITURES

The expenditures for the months of September and October were reviewed.
Chairman Russ Kaubris requested that the full financial report be approved by unanimous consent, all were in favor.  
WELLNESS UPDATE

Michele gave an update on the Wellness Initiative program:
· Learn to Live – This is being underutilized with only 36 members participating.  It is yet to be determined if we will continue to offer this after March 30th.
· Wellness Concepts – There are 3 webinars scheduled in December: Intermittent Fasting (12/1), The Caregiver’s Cuide to Optimal Self Health (12/8), and Stress Busters (12/15).  
· Ahealthyme – The current campaign began July 1st.  There are approximately 500 active users of this program.     
· Fall Challenge – This has wrapped up and points were awarded to ahealthyme users.  
· BCBS Wellness Contact – There has been a large turnover at BCBS with Michele’s contact for Wellness information so she is not receiving reports and information as quickly as she should.  

· Member Units – Michele is currently working with the Town of Orange to organize their own individual unit challenge using the Wellable Platform.  Michele remains available to assist units with implementing their own internal wellness programs or hosting their own individual unit challenges.  
For more information on any wellness programs contact Michele Komosa via email at michelek@hcgit.org. 

BCBS FINAL RX SETTLEMENT

Joe presented the final report from BCBS regarding the RX discount pricing we received.  The report showed a total discount of $47,600.14 for 4/1/2020 to 6/30/2021.  
CVS QUARTERLY REVIEW/ESTIMATED REBATE 

Joe explained that when we put our pharmacy benefit manager out to bid, BCBS was refusing to discount specialty drugs; CVS Caremark did offer discounts on specialty drugs.  Joe then presented the quarterly report received from CVS Caremark which showed approximately 24,000 scripts were filled with about 350 of those being specialty drugs.  The cost of the filled specialty drugs accounted for almost 50% of the total cost of all scripts filled.  Joe then explained that CVS Caremark has not provided us our discount rebates yet.  We will not see this begin until January but we’re expecting to see approximately $900,000 back for the 1st quarter alone. 
CLOUD UPDATE

Joe stated moving our system to the cloud was completed at the end of October.  We are experiencing a little slowness when working remotely, but otherwise it seems to be successful. 
BCBS SERVICE ISSUES

Joe explained that Russ and himself had a lunch meeting with Mark Munier from BCBS to discuss some issues.  Mark admitted BCBS’s IT system is bad and there is no plan for them to fix it. He also stated we would not receive any discount on our admin fees.  Joe explained we have also been experiencing regular service issues with BCBS aside from their poor system functionality. There has been a huge lack in communications and information regarding members being passed on from BCBS.  
MEDEX OPEN ENROLLMENT

Joe explained we mailed out approximately 2500 letters for the Medex open enrollment.  We received the usual phone calls from members regarding the letter they received and there were a handful of new enrollments.
MEDICAL RFP

Joe explained when we put our medical out to bid, we had to provide 1 year of claim experience for review.  Joe then presented a report from John Garrish of BR Fox showing proposals from Aetna and Cigna compared to BCBS.  Two of the biggest differences that the other carriers were offering compared to BCBS is an increase in wellness credits and a decrease to our admin fee.  This was followed by a lot of discussion from the Executive Committee which included things as member impact, unit impact with unions and bargaining, operations and administration impact.  More research and information will be gathered, and the topic will be brought to the next IAC in January for further discussion.  
ADJOURNMENT

Chairman Russ Kaubris requested to adjourn the meeting by unanimous consent at 10:22 a.m., all were in favor.  
Respectfully submitted,

Cynthia Smith
Meeting Schedule
Executive Committee – December 15, 2021, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom
Executive Committee – January 19, 2022, 9:00 a.m., via Zoom

Insurance Advisory Committee – January 26, 2022, 10:00 a.m., via ZOOM
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